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November 19, 2021
ATU Members,

NJ Transit has begun the process of implementing Governor Murphy’s Executive
Order 253 which requires NJ Transit workers to be fully vaccinated or submit to
weekly COVID testing. NJ Transit has partnered with the testing company Vault to
administer the test kits. The kits, which are saliva tests, will be mailed on a weekly
basis to your current address. Instructions for performing and returning the tests are
located inside of each kit. Tests are not to be performed by those who are
vaccinated. If you have received a test kit and you are vaccinated, return the
unused kits to your garage management. All members must be registered with the
company email to submit vaccination status. If you have not activated your email,
contact your Local Union representative for instructions. 30 minutes pay at
overtime rate will be paid to those performing the tests after work hours. Please
contact your Local Union Representative for any questions regarding this process.

Solidarity,

rlando Riley//7

Chairman/ATU NJ State Council
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